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Dates to remember 

February 13th and 27th 

Borough Council meetings at 7:00 PM 

February 12th   Zone 1 recycling pick up 

February 26th   Zone 2 recycling pick up 

 

Point Marion Park Commission Report 

Albert Gallatin 5 K Race:  

The park commission is planning the Albert Gallatin 5 K Race for Saturday, May 26th at 5 pm. Proceeds from race 
will benefit the Point Marion Park. The race is part of the Morgantown Area Grand Prix series for the 5th year. The 
2018 race course will start at the park and cross both the Monongahela and Cheat River bridges for river views and 
low traffic roads. Registration is $20.00 before May 1, and $25.00 after May 1 or day of registration. For more 
information contact AG Race Directors at AGFiveK@yahoo.com.  For online registration 
https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/PointMarion/AlbertGallatin5K 

Memorial Day Weekend:  

The Park Commission is working to bringing a carnival to the Point Marion Park Memorial Day weekend on Friday, 
Saturday, and Sunday. The carnival and the 5K race will both benefit the park.  

Sheepskin Trail 

The Fayette County Commissioners awarded a contract for construction of the Sheepskin Trail from Point Marion 
Borough to West Virginia state line to Raffle Construction out of Ruffsdale. Total cost $564,000. 

The Fayette County Commissioners also recommended $100,000 in LSA funding to leverage Transportation 
Alternatives Program (TAP) funds for the construction of two miles of the Sheepskin Trail from Point Marion and the 
Route 119 Bridge toward along Nilan Road. 

 

 

Point Marion Library News 
 

The library will begin its winter session with a Valentine's Day story hour held 
Saturday, February 10th and continuing 

the next three Saturdays ending March 10th.  
Come join us and bring a friend. 

 
Also a reminder not to forget about the Pt Marion all-school homecoming 

reunion, sponsored by the PM Library Board 
to be held Saturday, July 14th.   

More details will follow in the up-coming Pointer News. 
 

We have state and federal tax forms ordered and should be here within the 
next few weeks. 

 
The library will be closed Monday, 

 February 19th in observance of Presidents' Day 
 

Library Hours    
Monday through Thursday evenings - 6 to 9 P 

      Tuesday afternoon - 2 to 4 
Saturday noon to 2 

 
   724-725-9553 
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2018 Smithfield Youth League 

Registration Dates and Times 

Sunday February 4, 2018 1-4pm 
Sunday February 11, 2018 1-4pm 
Sunday February 18, 2018 1-4pm 
Sunday February 25, 2018 1-4pm 

Location: Smithfield Volunteer Fire Department 
 Firehouse Lane, Smithfield, PA 15478 

 

BASEBALL AGES  FEE     SOFTBALL   FEE 

T-BALL  4-6  $40     8-Under  $40 
COACH PITCH 6-8  $40     10-Under  $40 

                                              MINORS            8-10            $40               12-Under             $40 
                                              MAJORS           10-12            $50               14-Under             $50 

 PONY  13-14   $50      16-Under   $50 
 COLT  15-18    $50                       18-Under      $50 

 
*Players must be the above stated age by April 30, 2018 

**There will be a $5 early bird registration discount to any player who signs up during the first  
Sunday February 4, 2018. 

***There will also be a $5 multiple children discount for siblings 
Important Information 

- All NEW and RETURNING players MUST provide a copy of their birth certificate at registration. 
- MANDATORY fundraiser of selling 3 Cash Bash tickets per family is required or the league will ask for a $50.00 buyout, DUE AT THE 

TIME OF REGISTRATION. 
- Registration fees are NONREFUNDABLE.  
**If you are interested in assisting with coaching staff and concession please bring a copy of your driver’s license to fill out a yearly 
background check** 

**This organization is not affiliated with the Albert Gallatin Area School District** 

Questions or concerns please contact an officer 
President: Rhonda Daniels 724-208-6628 

Vice President: Sammi Myers 724-812-1823 
 

February Rotary Programs 
2/1:  Vince Vicites, Fayette County Commissioner, “State of the County 
Address” 
2/8:  PA Commissioner Jewell with the gaming control board, will give an 
address.  Travelling with the commissioner from Harrisburg to Point 
Marion will be PA’s director of communication, Doug Harbach.  This is a 
great time to hear from the most knowledgeable people behind the scenes.  
Their talk will be informative. 
2/15:  No meeting 
2/17:  Valentine’s Party at Sargasso Restaurant in Morgantown.   
Cash Bar at 6:30, Dinner at 7:30. Reservations must be made in advance.   
Call 724-725-5717. 
2/22:  Sierra Wilson will be giving a presentation on Ronald McDonald 
Charities. 
David M Callahan, Program Chairman. 
 
All meetings are open to the public, area residents are encouraged to 
attend.  Meetings are held in the social room of the First Baptist Church at 
6:00 PM.  Call Philip Rishel at 724-725-5245 for membership information.  
Your area Rotary Club has great programs, good fellowship and wonderful 
service opportunities.  Come join us!  Open to all area women and men. 
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NOTICE 
Point Marion Code Enforcement 

426 Morgantown                                                                                                          
Street P.O. Box 236                                                                                                                             

Point Marion Pa. 15474                                                                                                  
724-725-9258 

 

Wolf signs Libre's Law giving Pa. 'higher 
standards for the care and well-being of our pets 

 
Improved tethering conditions for outside dogs 
No more than 9 hours tethered in 24-hour period. 
Tether must be the longer of 3 times length of dog or 10 feet. 
No more than 30 minutes in 90+ or -32-degree weather. 
Must have water and shade. 
Must be secured by an appropriate collar no tow or log chain, nor choke, 
pinch, prong, or chain collars. 
Tethered space must be clear of excessive waste. 
No open sores or wounds on the dog's body. 

 Albert Gallatin River Festival changes 
As has already been reported, the Park Commission is 

working on a carnival for Memorial Weekend and will plan 
and coordinate the 5k race,  

both of which will benefit the park.   
They will also help to pay for the fireworks. 

An individual has stepped up to coordinate the parade and 
the VFW will once again host the fishing derby.   

The service at the cemetery will be held. 
As to the other events that were held in the past, they will 

continue if someone steps up to organize them.   
If you are interested, please contact the 

Mayor, Carl Ables. 

 

Let the Fish Fry Season begin!!! 

 
Lent begins on February 14

th
 this year.  Your local fire department will be doing their 

annual Lenten Fish Fries beginning on Ash Wednesday and continuing each Friday 
until Easter.  

 Come out and support them! 
They need new members, if you are interested or just need more information talk to 

any of the current members at the Fish Fry. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjR9qK7zf3YAhVJulMKHZzRDBMQjRwIBw&url=https://workplaceworldchangers.wordpress.com/category/change-the-world-2/page/3/&psig=AOvVaw3PWdTV5kDKSJepPA4HjgTi&ust=1517330121655286
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Town Trivia 
for the month of February in . . . . 

1902--The First National Bank in Point Marion opened for business on February 10 with a capital 
of $25,000. 
1929--At Barney's Theatre on Monday night the movie is Tom Mix with his wonder horse Tony in 
"The Deadwood Coach." 
*The local ladies of the Order of Amaranth will hold their Valentine Bridge-500 party in the Tyler 
store room. 
*The Sanitary Restaurant which has been opened in the Theatre Building for two months has 
closed its doors.  Mr. Toompas is the proprietor.  
1931--Ferry is no longer.  It was transferred to the McClain Sand Co. for disposal.  It was sold to 
the Point Marion Bridge Co. for $18,000.  The ferry was inaugurated in 1847 by Ambrose Dilliner.  
The new bridge has opened, and the ferry is no longer needed. 
1934--Reunion held for students of the former Conn Hill School.  Students from the Class of 1856 
to 1894 were in attendance.  Prof. A. J. Gans spoke about the first school in the Borough proper 
when he came in 1888.  It was in a room over the Conn Harness Shop on Railroad Street with an 
enrollment of 50 students. 
1935--A 73-year old resident dies.  He is probably the father of Fayette County's largest family 
having 20 children. 
1940--Snowstorm dumps 12 inches of snow in area. 
*The International Order of Odd Fellows make the last payment on their mortgage of their building 
on Railroad Street (the former skating rink). 
1949--The Point Marion News has been the sole instigator of the free bridge campaign.  The toll 
currently is $.25 one way for automobiles and $.05 for those walking across the Albert Gallatin 
Bridge into Greene County. 
*Effective February 26, the local A & P Store will open on Saturday nights until 9:00, Friday 
evenings at 6:30. 
1951--Point Marion holds it first air raid drill since World War II. It was termed a definite "flop" due 
to lack of publicity. 
1953--Names of area schools:  Fairchance, South Union, North Union, All Saints, Redstone, 
Masontown, Dunbar, Georges, St. John's, German, Mt. St. Macrina Academy, and Point Marion. 
1960--The formal opening of the newest enterprise in town --Sedlock's (TV repair) opens 
opposite the B & O Freight Station on Penn Street. 
1963--Landslide closes Point Marion-New Geneva Road for a three-mile section. 
1973--Point Marion joins national organizations in recognizing local Boy Scouts at regular 
morning worship services in churches this weekend.  Boy Scout Troop 662 consisting of 24 
young men is sponsored by the Point Marion Rotary Club.   Cub Scouts are sponsored by the 
Fraternal Order of Eagles.  There are 22 boys in this group.  A permanent Boy Scout building is 
current being constructed at the corner of Jane and Cheat Streets.  
*Boy Scout Troop 662 participated in Operation Igloo III on Saturday and Sunday at Hiller's 
Brownsville-Luzerne Community Park. 
*The St. Hubert Basketball Team--the Royals--traveled to Perryopolis to play St. John's of the 
Fayette Co. Parochial Grade School Basketball League. 
1974--Albert Gallatin Schools is among a growing list of school districts that closed because of 
shortage of gasoline and cafeteria food supplies. 
*Owners of four service stations located here in Point Marion will ignore the voluntary gas 
rationing system that went into effect in Pennsylvania.   
1986--It was announced this month that the annual Albert Gallatin Regatta will not be held this 
year due to the devastation created at the Park by last November's flood.  
1989--Fire consumed the top floor of Wally's Service Station on Morgantown Street.  It was a 
recreational place, having arcade games.  
1996--Feb. 15--Point Marion residents mourn loss of Mayor David B. Carlier.  The young 32-year 
old energetic Mayor died because of carbon monoxide poisoning. 
2001--The Point Marion Public Library undergoes renovations at its current site of Ontario and 
Cyrus Streets.  The Library is entering its 80th year in Point Marion.  It was started in October 
1921 by a women's group known as the Criterion Club. 
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*A Point Marion woman (Melinda Graham) is receiving attention from a national audience with her 
appearance in the Feb. 20 issue of Woman's Day magazine. She also appeared on cable 
television lifestyle shows which she had been doing since 1994. She majored in interior design at 
WVU. 

 

 

 

If you have items you would like to 

see in the Pointer News drop them 

off at Clar Mac Sales no later than the 

25th of the month prior to the month 

in which you would like your item to 

be published.  You may also email 

your items to kgriff5796@gmail.com 

Get your taxes done for FREE!!! 
Avoid hidden fees and keep 100% of your refund. 

Do you make under $54,000?  You may qualify for free tax help from an IRS-certified tax preparer in your 
neighborhood. 

Do you make under $66,000? 
You can file your taxes for free online at www.myfreetaxes.com 

Access valuable tax credits like the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC)!  The EITC is a federal tax credit for people who 
work but do not earn high incomes.   

Taxpayers who claim the credit pay less federal tax or are eligible for a refund between $510 and $6,318. 
SCHEDULE YOUR APPOINTMENT! 

Call 211 or 888-856-2773; Text your zip code to 898-211 
Schedule your appointment online at bit.ly/pa211taxes 

United Way and the Free Tax Prep Campaign 

When gambling becomes more than a 
game, 

NO ONE WINS! 
Warning signs: 

Withdrawal from family and friends 
Gambles with money meant for necessities 

Gambles on credit 
Missing personal or household items 

Borrowing money from friends and family 
Gambling alone 

Only talks about wins, not losses 
Betting more than he/she can afford to lose 

Appears unhealthy 
 

Gambling addiction can affect anyone, anywhere, anytime.  No 
one is immune! 

Fayette county Drug & Alcohol Commission, Inc offers 
outpatient treatment for those with compulsive gambling 

problems.  Counselling is available to the gambler and to family 
members.  Call 724-438-3576 or 1-877-565-2112 (24/7 PA 

Problem Gambling hotline) or visit: PAProblemGambling.com 
 

Masontown Senior Center  
Presents  

Seniors for Safe Driving a mature driver improvement course  

Course Benefits:  

PennDOT approved  

Designed for drivers 55  and older  

Receive a minimum 5% discount on your auto insurance premium 

for 3 years (mandated by PA State law)  

No exam will be given  

Classroom instruction only  

Refresher course conducted in one 4 - hour session  
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Tuition only $16  

Dates:  March 21, 2018 3:00 - 7:00 PM  

October 24, 2018 3:00 - 7:00 PM  

Location:  Masontown Senior Center  

22 South Main St  

Masontown, PA 15461  

Register by phone or online  

1- 800- 559- 4880 or www.seniorsforsafedriving.com  

 

Backpack Feeding Program 
 

The Backpack feeding program continues to minister to children at the 
Friendship Hill Elementary school this year.  As of now bags are being prepared 

for 54 children each week.  This program is run entirely by the donations 
received from organizations and individuals in the area.  Those donations are 

always needed to make sure this program continues.  Please consider sending a 
donation to Point Marion Rotary Club, P.O. Box 157, Point Marion, PA 15474. 

Bags are packed every three weeks at the First Baptist Church, if you would like 
to help pack, please contact Suzanne Marsh at 304-319-3880. 

http://www.myfreetaxes.com/

